

The McCausland Hospital is a busy place. In the month of October, 247 cases were treated in the Emergency and Outpatient Department. Six newborn were delivered during the month, and there was a total of 43 admissions.

We welcome to the hospital staff, Jean Fisher, who started work on November 6 as Lab. and X-ray Assistant.

Representatives of the Board of Directors and the hospital staff attended a recent meeting in Marathon of the Thunder Bay Health Council. Staff members also represented the hospital at O.H.A. District 12 Convention in Thunder Bay during October. The Ontario Hospital Association's Annual Convention is being held this month in Toronto and representatives of the hospital staff will be in attendance.

The fine weather we've enjoyed recently has contributed to good progress in the construction of the new hospital. The floors have been completed and work has started in putting up the studs for the walls. This week, too, work on the roof was begun.

Since our last report on October 18th, the Building Fund has shown the following gains:

Interest on Bank Term Deposits \$1,105.12
In Memorian 480.00
Payroll Deductions 257.00
Interest on Current Building Fund Acct. 5.56
Our Bank Balance as at November 1, 1978, was \$402,884.98



Born to Mr. & Mrs. Dick Mannisto of Terrace Bay a girl on October 30th, 1978.

Born to Mr. & Mrs. Lance McConnell of Schreiber a girl on November 2nd, 1978.



Cathy's Handicraft Shop

- SNOW SHOES LAWN CHAIRS
- PADDLES BEADING CRAFT
- LEATHER CRAFT GROCIERIES
- SOFT ICE CREAM SOFT DRINKS

SPECIAL ORDERS TAKEN FOR ALL GOODS
ON REQUEST

CLAUDE LEPINE

FOR COUNCILLOR

- Ambitious
- Well Informed
- Bi Lingual
- Interested in Community affairs and Concerned about its' Direction On November 13th

CLAUDE LEPINE



